MINUTES
2003-2004 AUDITING SECTION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday, August 5, 2003

7 a.m. to 8:15 a.m

Hilton Hawaiian Village (Tiare Suite, Kalia Executive Conference Center)

Present: Jean Bedard (President), Joe Carcello (Past President), Jeff Cohen (Treasurer), Bill Dilla (Secretary), Linda McDaniel (Vice President—Academic), Karen Pincus (Historian), Scott Showalter (Vice President—Practice)

Bedard called the meeting to order at 7:05 a.m.

Welcome to new officers (Jean Bedard)

Bedard welcomed new officers Cohen, McDaniel, and Pincus and thanked them for agreeing to serve.

Officer Nominations (Carcello)
Carcello presented the slate of officer nominations for 2004 Vice President—Academic, Vice President—Practice, and Secretary elections. Carcello moved that the Executive Committee approve the slate. Dilla seconded. 
Action: The Executive Committee unanimously approved the slate. Carcello will notify the candidates and ask them to submit brief bios for publication in The Auditor’s Report. The election will take place online using the same procedure as last year.

Reports on progress of award nomination and selection (Jean Bedard, Joe Carcello, Scott Showalter)

Executive committee members with award nomination liasion responsibilities are as follows:

Outstanding Auditing Dissertation and Notable Contributions to the Auditing Literature Award--Bedard
Outstanding Educator Award and the Innovation in Auditing Education Award--Carcello
Distinguished Service Award--Showalter

Bedard, Carcello, and Showalter reported that their respective committees were all making reasonable progress towards developing award nominations. Each responsible Executive Committee member will report back when their respective nominations are complete, and the full Executive Committee will approve the award nominations by e-mail vote.    

Officer liaison responsibilities (Jean Bedard)

Bedard reviewed officer liaison responsibilities with the respective individuals involved. These are as follows:

McDaniel: Membership

Showalter: Auditing Standards

Cohen: Education Committee

Carcello: Research Committee

Dilla: Communications Committee

AAA Cost Allocation Policy (Bedard)

Bedard outlined proposed changes in AAA policies for cost allocations to the section. The Executive Committee briefly discussed this issue. Bedard will continue to monitor the issue and will inform the Executive Committee of any significant developments.

Possible funding proposals for Section activities (Jean Bedard)

Bedard stated that she would form a task force to develop and pursue funding proposals for Section activities, as indicated during the August 3, 2003 Executive Committee meeting.

Proposal for a joint meeting in 2006 with International Section (Jean Bedard)
Bedard charged Cohen to continue investigating the proposal for a joint meeting with the International Section in 2006. The Executive Committee deferred taking action on the proposal until more information on the issue is available.

Liaison with PCAOB (Jean Bedard)
Bedard and Carcello will continue their work to develop relationships with the PCAOB.

Timing of Executive Committee meeting (Jean Bedard)
Bedard mentioned the possibility of moving the initial meeting of the new Executive Committee to a later time on the second day of the AAA Annual Meeting. This would allow more time for discussion of business, if necessary. Carcello and McDaniel noted that other AAA committees conduct business meetings during annual meeting sessions. Reaction to the proposal was generally favorable. The Executive Committee will make a decision on this issue prior to the next AAA Annual Meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

